
SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING

TOWN BOARD 
MARCH 31, 2022

Supervisor Bowen opened the Special Town Board Meeting at 7:00 p.m.  with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

As the Town Board continues to be available on Zoom for those who would rather participate from home. 

 The Following were present:


Supervisor:

Douglas Bowen


Council:

Michael Rowe





Phil Chimera




Donald Henry 





Julie Rice



Clerk:


Rebecca R Carvallo



Town Attorney:
Tad Wright 


Department Head:
Andrew Strine, Water/Sewer Superintendent





Jim Spacht, Highway Superintendent – ZOOM

Guests:  Ryleigh Enterline, Deputy Town Clerk; Linda Probst, Joe Carvallo, Cheslie Bowen

Zoom Guests:  Bob McIntosh, Lew Barnes, Dorothy Barnes, Shelly Spacht and Attorney Joshua Steele  
SEWER DISTRICT #2 BUDGET MODIFICATIONS

RESOLUTION 67-2022

TOWN OF RIPLEY

Sewer District 2 Project Budget Modifications

Whereas, The Town of Ripley has received funding from Rural Development for their Sewer District 2 project (“Project”); and


Whereas, the Town Board wishes to adjust project budget items to more accurately reflect costs and;


Whereas, Rural Development requires the Town Board to authorize all changes to the administrative budget as shown on the Form-E; 

 
Therefore, be it resolved, that the Town Board of the Town of Ripley authorizes the following Budget modifications for the project:

               1. Legal





   Decrease to $1,500.00

               2. Bond Counsel 




   Increase to $19,790.22

               3. Net Interest




   Increase to $147,739.83

               4. Fiscal Advisor 




   No change

               5. Lands, ROW




   Decrease to $985.00

               6. Single Audits




   Increase to $14,000.00 

               7. Miscellaneous (copies, postage, legal ads, permits) Decrease to $4,982.77


The Resolution was introduced by Supervisor Bowen and was seconded by Council Person Rowe

            I, The Town Clerk of the Town of Ripley do hereby certify that the aforementioned resolution was adopted by the Town Board of the Town of Ripley on March 31, 2022, by the following vote.     ROLL CALL VOTE:   Mrs. Rice, YES, Mr. Henry YES, Mr. Chimera YES, Mr. Rowe YES, and Mr. Bowen YES.   Carried unanimously.

EXECUTIVE SESSION


Supervisor Bowen moved that the board enter into executive session to discuss personnel and legal issues with Attorney Tad Wright and Attorney Joshua Steele.  This was seconded by Councilman Chimera and carried unanimously.  7:08 p.m.


Supervisor Bowen moved to close the executive session and reopen the Special Town Board Meeting.  This was seconded by Councilman Chimera and carried unanimously.  7: 55 p.m.


As a result of the executive session, Mr. Bowen made the motion to terminate David Tackett’s employment with the Town of Ripley effective immediately, with the understanding Mr. Tackett will receive any Town benefits he may be entitled to.  This was seconded by Councilman Chimera.   ROLL CALL VOTE:  Mrs. Rice YES, Mr. Henry YES, Mr. Chimera YES, Mr. Rowe YES, and Mr. Bowen YES.  Carried unanimously.    

Councilman Chimera moved to adjourn.  This was seconded by Councilman Henry and carried unanimously.  

Respectfully submitted,

Rebecca Rowe Carvallo

Town Clerk
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